
Selectmen Meeting Minutes 
October 18, 2023 
 
Selectman Norman Beckwith called the meeting to order at 6 :00 pm. 
 
Calling of the roll 
Selectmen: Norman Beckwith, David Thorp, Bill Nye 
Secretary: Carolyn Nye 
Guest(s): Gene Turner and son, Tiffany Ellison, Tim Gora, Floyd Hartford and family, 
Derek and Crystal Stimpson 
 
Norman made a motion to accept the Meeting Minutes from October 4, 2023, as 
written. David seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Norman said Mr. Crabtree does not supervise kids from the Greenville School who do 
community work. Norman spoke with Linda and will post it for 5 days in the office. If 
there is no response the selectmen will find someone else to clean the post office. 
 
Mark Freeman put in a bid to do roadwork in the Town of Shirley for $17,500.00 which 
was much lower than the other bid. 
 
Norman made a motion to accept Mark Freeman’s bid. Bill seconded. Motion carried 3-
0. 
 
David made a motion to allow Norman to clean the front of the Post Office with a 
pressure washer. Bill seconded. Motion carried 2-0. 
 
Bill Beaker who takes care of the ATV and Snowmobile Trails called Norman about 
insurance. If a snowmobiler goes across your property, the liability insurance is the 
same for towns and individuals as if you allow someone to cross your property as a 
verbal agreement it works the same.  
 
Norman brought to the selectmen’s attention hearing if he or David were to step on a 
resident’s property that resident would shoot them. Norman felt this needed to be 
brought to the Sheriff’s attention. After a discussion, David made a motion to have 
Norman call the sheriff’s office to keep a dialogue with any type of threat incidents 
with any Municipal Officer or Municipal Official in town.  
 
Marc of the ATV club spoke with Norman and said they agree with cleaning up the 
picnic area. 
 
Floyd would like to see the porta potty that is across from the picnic area be moved to a 
safer spot. Floyd was also concerned that the Monson Fire Department does not have a 
ladder truck.  



Derke is concerned with individuals who don’t have leashes on their dogs. Norman 
recommended that Derek contact the Dog Officer Joe Guyotte. 
 
Crystal would like to see the ATV stop sign moved closer to the road. Norman will ask 
Marc to move them. 
 
Norman adjourned the meeting at 7:14 pm. 
 
Submitted by, 
Carolyn Nye  
 
 
 

 


